CITY OF aé;y\/

AT YOUR SERVICE

POLICE DEPARTMENT
555 Liberty St. SE/ Room 130 * Salem, OR 97301-3513 * (503) 588-6123

April 6, 2017

Joint Public Safety Committee
Oregon State Legislature

900- Court St SE

Salem, OR 97301

To the Honorable Members of the Joint Public Safety Committee:

| am writing this letter in support of the Oregon TITAN Fusion Center and the work they do in
support of public safety agencies throughout this state.

Perhaps never before in history has public safety more needed the information the Fusion
Center provides. Whether it is terrorist information, information relative to marches or
demonstrations in our jurisdictions, or wanted people who are dangerous to our communities,
the Fusion Center provides a reliable source of information we trust.

| believe the continued support of the Fusion Center is in the best interest of not only public
safety agencies, but the communities they serve as well.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide input.

err\f/Mere
Chief of Police




